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Events calendar 

November 8—Combined Schools Sports Day

November 11—Orientation Day

November 25—Student Free Day/Staff PD

November 28—Yr 4 Fremantle Excursion

December 1—Yr 6 Fun Day / Grad Picnic

December 2—Carmel Christmas Celebration 

December 7—Snr Concert, Awards & Yr 6 Grad

December 8—Fun Day

December 9—Yr 6 Final Chapel & Term 4 Concludes

Primary Campus Oct 31-Nov 4—Yr 9 STORM Co Trip

November 11—Orientation Day

November 10-18—Yr 11 Exams

November 18-25—Yr 12 Trip (Geraldton)

November 21-25—Yr 9 & 10 Exams

November 22—Yr 7 Immunisations

Nov 28-Dec 2—Yr 7 & 8 Exams

Nov 28-Dec 2—Yr 10 Workplace Learning

December 5—Yr 9 Deregistration/Last Day

December 6—Yr 7 & 8 Deregistration/Last Day

December 10—Yr 12 Grad & Secondary Awards Night

Secondary Campus

For our full calendar of events please see www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au/calendar 

Year 7 Fremantle Prison Excursion

http://www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au/calendar
http://www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au/calendar


Newsletter November 2022

NOV
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Carmel Primary
The Primary Campus has a specific half-day program for prospective Kindy students. Students in Pre Primary to Year
6 are also invited to attend for the day and spend it with their appropriate class. All students in our school will be
advanced into the grade that they will be going into next year. 

Morning tea is provided for parents where they will have the opportunity to meet each other and the Principal, Mrs
Janine Taylor and Deputy Principal, Mrs Nicola Warchol. 

RSVP's are essential. Please contact Narelle in the Front Office on 9291 6399 for further information or email
primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au

Carmel Secondary
At the Secondary Campus, the day is aimed at Year 6 students transitioning into high school in 2023. The day is
designed to give students a chance to experience Carmel Secondary and actively participate in a range of activities,
including cooking, wood working, Science experiments, English Olympics and sports games. Students will be
provided with a light morning tea (recess) and lunch. 
 
Students will need to wear their sports uniform, bring a water bottle and gather on the front lawns of the school at
8:50am for a brief welcome by Mr Brad Flynn (Principal). 
 
Students will then move to their activities, while parents are invited to stay for Morning Tea (9:00am) where there will
be an opportunity to meet the Principal, ask questions and/or enjoy a short tour of the school with the Deputy, Mrs
Jessica Foster (concludes by 10:00am).
 
RSVPs are essential to plan for the morning. Please contact Reception on 9293 5333 for further information or email
secondary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au  

Orientation Day is an opportunity for students
commencing in 2023 to visit our campuses for a day,
where they can have a look around, participate in their
classes and meet their teacher/s and classmates. 

Thank you to those families who have finalised their fees for the year. If you have a small balance remaining on your
fees, please ensure you continue making payments during the holiday break.

If you have requested for your automatic deductions to stay in place during the holiday break, your payments will
continue as normal.

Please remember that if you are experiencing financial difficulties and find that you won't be able to finalise your
fees by the end of the year, please contact Narelle Duncan or Janine Taylor (Primary: 9291 6399 or
primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au) or Naomi Thomas (Secondary: 9293 5333 or naomi.thomas@cac.wa.edu.au) no later
than Friday, 9 December.

School Fee Payments

Orientation
Day  

Encourage your family & friends to enquire about Carmel and to book their place for Orientation Day!

mailto:primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au
mailto:secondary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au
mailto:primary.admin@cac.wa.edu.au
mailto:naomi.thomas@cac.wa.edu.au
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If your primary and/or secondary child is an existing user of the bus system, we require you to complete and return a
2023 Bus Application form. Please return to our Front Offices by Friday, 25 November.

Application forms are attached for your convenience.

Please also let us know if you no longer require the bus next year. 

Primary Campus (Primary Sports Uniform)
Friday |8:45am - 9:15am 

Secondary Campus (Formal Uniform)
Tuesday | 8:30am - 9:30am
Thursday | 8:30am - 9:30am

NEW Secondary Uniform Shop email:
cac.uniform@cac.wa.edu.au

Uniform shop opening
hours 

2023 Bus Application Forms

Primary school 
Enrolments are now open for VacSwim swimming
lessons during the summer school holidays. VacSwim
offers fun lessons at beach or pool locations. They are a
great school holiday activity and they teach valuable
safety skills to help keep your child safe in the water.
Enrol at education.wa.edu.au/vacswim

Secondary school 
If your child has turned 14 years old, or will be turning
14 years in the same calendar year of the course, you
can enrol them in VacSwim so they can get their Bronze
Medallion during the summer school holidays. They’ll
learn advanced survival, rescue and resuscitation skills
to help keep them and others safe in the water. 
Enrol now at education.wa.edu.au/vacswim

VacSwim Enrolments

The art department is seeking donations of old books,
magazines, disks/CDs and collectors cards (ie. Pokemon
cards) for student art projects. 

If you have any of these materials you would be willing
to donate, please drop off to the Secondary Reception.
Thank you!

Wanted!

mailto:cac.uniform@cac.wa.edu.au
http://education.wa.edu.au/vacswim
http://education.wa.edu.au/vacswim
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Pupil free day NOV

25

Primary

NOV

8 Combined Schools Sports Day

Parent Information
To assist with the smooth running of the Sports Day,
further information regarding buses, lunch, arrival &
end of day procedures, please see the 'Parent
Information' attached to this newsletter.

The Sports Day program will be posted to our Facebook  
page.

Transportation Information
Thank you for sending in your transportation permission
forms! 

Should the transport arrangements change prior to the
day, please phone/email to let us know. 

We encourage families to come along and support the students at the annual Combined Schools Sports
Day on Tuesday, November 8. This event will be held at the Gerry Archer Athletic Field, Abernethy Road
(cnr Leach Hwy), Cloverdale.

All students from Pre Primary to Year 6 are expected to participate in this event. 

NOTE: The school will be CLOSED this day. 

Please mark Friday, 25 November on
your calendar as a Primary Campus pupil
free day. This will be a teacher PD day. 

Library book return
Commencing Monday, 28 November (Week 8) there will
be no more borrowing of books from the library.

Please encourage your child/ren to return their books
so we can have our library ready for the new school
year!

Please note: Hot drinks and snacks will be available to purchase by 
ADULTS ONLY from 8:00am to 12:00pm
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Chapel

Orientation Day
NO Chapel program.

Nov 4 

Nov 11 

Coordinating: Year 1 class 
Speaker: Pr Cameron 

Nov 18

Nov 25 

Coordinating: Year 2 class 
Speaker: Year 2 class
Stay for a cuppa & chat!

Pupil Free Day!

Dec 2 Nativity Evening Rehearsal
NO Chapel program.

Dec 9 Year 6 Final Chapel Program
Stay for a cuppa & chat!

We have our weekly Chapel program on Friday mornings
from 8:50am to 9:30am.

Weet-Bix Active Bands is a fun, FREE way for Aussie kids to keep active and be rewarded along the way. Designed for
kids aged 5 to 12 years, Weet-Bix Active Bands combines a super cool wrist band with an interactive app, with heaps
of activities and challenges to make exercise fun.

Carmel Primary has been given FREE Weet-Bix Active Bands and Mr Eaton will distribute to students in the coming
days.

Parents, simply get your child to nominate Carmel Adventist College Primary on their App during the registration
process (including postcode since some schools have the same name!). There are hundreds of ideas on how to get
active!

Weet-Bix Active Bands 

Congratulations to all the 2022 Cross Country,
MTB and GRIT medal recipients.
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Year 6 Fun Day & Picnic Tea
Our Year 6 students will enjoy a fun day 
out at Adventure World!

Students are to wear their sports uniform. 
Bring: Swimwear, towel, sunscreen, hat, sunglasses,
thongs and a change of clothes. They will also need to
bring their lunch, snacks and water bottle.

At the end of the day, Year 6 families are invited to a
picnic at 6:00pm on the grounds of the Primary School.

DEC

1 Carmel Christmas Celebration
 
Join us on the grounds of the Primary 
School for a wonderful evening.

The evening will commence with a BYO picnic tea on the
school oval at 5pm. At 6pm we will commence the Kindy
and Pre-Primary Graduation, followed by some
Christmas carols. Our Kindy & Pre Primary students will
the present a Nativity play and the evening will conclude
with a special AUSLAN item.

We hope to see you on this special night. 

Final Chapel & 
Year 6 Goodbyes
 
Our final Chapel for the year will be held 
in the Multipurpose Room on the last day of school from
9am - 10am.

During this special program we will be reminiscing the
graduates time at Carmel.

After the program, Year 6 students and families will
congregate on the school oval/basketball court for a
special goodbye of our Year 6's.

We welcome all Year 6 families to attend.  
If you are unable to attend, feel free to join us through
Zoom. 

Fun Day!
 
Stay tuned for more information about this 
end of year Fun Day!

Students will need to wear their SPORT UNIFORM at
this stage..

DEC

8

Term 4 Concludes
 
This is our last day of school for 2022!

Your child/ren's report and school Encounter magazine
will be available for collection at school pick-up. 

DEC

2

Concert, Awards Night & 
Year 6 Graduation

DEC

7
Save the date! This is our end of year 
Concert, Awards Night (for all grades) and Year 6
Graduation. This event is held at the Carmel College
Secondary Gymnasium.

The Concert will begin at 6:30pm. The Years 4 - 6
students will present the story of Moses, 'The Great
Escape'.

We encourage students and their
families to attend. 

DEC

9
DEC

9

The end of year is fast approaching and no
doubt your calendar is filling up with various
functions. 

Please take a few moments now and enter
the below school events into your calendar. 

End o f  year  even ts . . .
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Secondary

On Monday, 24th October, Carmel Adventist College joined forces with Landsdale Christian School to compete at the
annual School Sport WA Interschool Track & Field Carnival. Competing as Adventist Education we came up against
Rockingham, Aveley, Belmont, Cecil Andrews, Gilmore and Safety Bay. 

At the end of the day, we finished in 5th position and held on to our 'F' Division status for 2023. We also walked away
with the Meritorious Award for having the best points to student's ratio. As always, we did amazingly well for our
small combined schools.

Congratulation to all the students who competed and represented our schools so well. We had some fantastic
individual performances across both our schools and I would like to acknowledge the following students.

Interschool Track & Field

Immunisations for Year 7 students are scheduled for
Tuesday, 22 November.

Year 7 students will be offered one injection of the
human papillomavirus vaccine to protect against genital
warts and some cancers. 

For more information about school-based immunisation
visit healthywa.wa.gov.au/immunisation

Yr 7 Immunisations

Jeanae (LCS) Year 8 Girls Champion 

Clay (CAC) Year 8 Boys 3rd place Champion 

Chelsea (CAC) Year 12 Girls 3rd place Champion 

Sabit (LCS) Year 12 Boys Runner Up Champion

http://healthywa.wa.gov.au/immunisation
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Year 7 & 8 Camp (Busselton)
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Graduation Church Service 
The Graduation Church Service will be held at 11am at
Carmel Adventist College Church. 

All are welcome to attend the Bible Study groups
beforehand for children and adults from 9:30am -
10:30am. 

DEC

10

Graduation and Awards Night
The Year 12 Graduation and Awards Night will be held
in the gymnasium. Doors open from 6pm, the
program will start at 7pm. 

All attending students (other than Year 12's) are to
wear formal uniform.

Parents of award recipients will be notified in the week
leading up to graduation.

Carmel Secondary
Graduation

Community

Mango Season 2022
Pre-order your 10kg boxes of Kensington Pride Mango’s
Get in contact with Melanie Clark on 0433 440 862.
Or find us on Facebook at “Mel’s Mango’s”

10kg boxes $60.
$10 from each box in 2022 goes towards the New Carmel
Pathfinders Club. 
All other Proceeds to Ruma Hospice india.

Join us as we celebrate the achievements of our 
Year 12 Graduates and students for 2022! 
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PRIMARY CAMPUS

(08) 9291 6399
18 First Avenue, Bickley WA 6076
www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au
ABN 53 105 583 935

SECONDARY CAMPUS

(08) 9293 5333 
210 Glenisla Road, Carmel WA 6076
www.carmelcollege.wa.edu.au
ABN 53 105 583 935

Come along to any of the various age-related
programs or small groups between 9:30am-
10:30am each Saturday followed by the church
service at 11am.

216 Glenisla Road, Carmel
Everyone is welcome!

facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegePrimary
facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegeSecondary
facebook.com/CarmelCollegeSDAchurch

*See the church Facebook page for events and more
information.

Find us on

http://facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegePrimary
http://facebook.com/CarmelAdventistCollegeSecondary
http://facebook.com/CarmelCollegeSDAchurch

